Superintendent’s Report

September 23rd, 2013
        I.
    Current Bonding Potential
As we continue to consider the possibilities of land acquisition for a new elementary school, it is imperative to consider funding sources.  Therefore, Vicki, myself, and Glen Beshear met last week to discuss bonding potential.  Unfortunately, and due to various circumstances such as a decrease in the nickel match, interest rates, etc., our current bonding potential is down from 13.7 million last spring to 12.6 million currently.  This does not include cash-on-hand for a project such as this that totals approximately 4.2 million.  However, cash-on-hand is another source that we will want to protect from spending down to a point of leaving the district vulnerable in the event of unknown emergencies.  This revenue source is also the source we will be utilizing for land acquisition.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
August 28th; OVEC – Shelbyville
September 5th; Superintendent Summit – Frankfort

September 18th; PPGES – Lexington

September 23rd; KASS Board - Elizabethtown

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    Executive Session
We will be going into executive session again this month to further discuss land acquisition and consider if any action is needed.  At this time, Mr. Riggs is discussing the process with KDE legal to ensure everything is done correctly depending on the route we choose.  Action after the session will be limited to the number of acres we are seeking and whether or not we would choose to have those acres appraised.  Although Nathan does not believe this will be a necessity since there will be an appointment for appraisal at a later time, it will assist us in knowing approximately what we can expect.
We will also be in executive session to hear a legal update brought on by pending litigation from Grant.

      VII.     SCMS Principal Vacancy
Last week, SCMS Council voted unanimously to fill the vacant principal position with an interim for the remainder of the year.  Later in the week, we will meet again to have conversation with an experienced individual who has shown interest before placement. 
